

Campus News

Wednesday, March 28, 1973

UFOLOGY

Nuclear physicist Stanton T. Friedman will give a lecture on "Flying Saucers Are Real" on Thursday, March 29 at 8:00 p.m. Friedman has studied "Ufology" for more than 13 years and is convinced that visits are being made to earth by intelligently controlled vehicles from outer space. The program features 35mm slides and data on UFOs gathered from indisputable sources all over the world. Attend this incredibly fascinating lecture at the NHC Student Center. Determine for yourself whether or not Flying Saucers are REAL!

THE ANSWER

Are you lost? Searching for something? Do you have an empty feeling inside? Are you soking for an all-time high? Go to the Bible Study tonight at 5:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge. You may find the answer to all your problems!!

YEARSOOK MEETING

There will be a Yearbook Meeting Thursday night at 7:00 p.m. in the Yearbook Office.

NHC CHESS TOURNAMENT
The third round resumed play after the spring vacation. Results of games will be posted as they are finished. Congratulations are in order to Jim Bostwick's upset over John Burns, the 2nd highest rated player in the tournament. Roger Chretien and John will be playing in the 4th Southern New England Chess Tournament to be held in New Haven, CT. Good Luck in your classes. -- G.W.M. Tournament Director

Sponsored by the UOY NAHT ont Associated

I wish to thank all my friends at the college for their cards and flowers sent to me during recent illness. -- Edith Antunes.

for the state of New Hampshire title, a share

of \$4,000 in scholarships, and the opportunity

ACTIVITIES

Wednesday, March 28

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 a.m. WCAC

12:00 noon Math 5, 6, & 10 Tutoring - S10

12:00 noon Humanities Comm. - Con. Room

12:00 noon Accounting Tutoring - F59

3:00 - 5:00 p.m. Baseball - Gym

6:30 p.m. Kappa Chi - S13

7:00 p.m. Dictation Practice - Channel 13

7:00 p.m. Whittemore School - S10, 11 & 12

7:00 p.m. Accounting Tutoring - S14

7:00 p.m. Black Coalition Tutoring - S25

7:00 p.m. R. A. Applicants Meeting - Lounge

8:00 p.m. Film - COOL HAND LUKE - Little
Theatre

GOOD RECEPTION

Now entering her 9th day of employment at New Hampshire College is our new receptionist, Mrs. Connie Evans. She's still new enough to encounter an occasional embarrassing moment, such as when she politely inquired of a young instructor placing a call at her desk, "As a student are you authorized to place this call?"

A 1970 graduate of UNH, Connie changed her major in her senior year from art to Spanish. Prior to coming to NHC, she was involved in substitute teaching in the Goffstown and Weare High Schools.

Husband Gary majored in zoology at UNH, and now works as a Sales Coordinator for McGraw-Edison in Manchester. Just after their marriage, Connie and Gary trained in Puerto Rico with the Peace Corps and worked for a time in Educador, South America.

Her hobbies are swimming, horseback riding and crewel embroidery, in addition to handing tools to husband Gary while he renovates their 100-year old home in Weare.

BASEBALL NEWS

The NHC Baseball Team will meet at the gym at 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday and Thursday. Southern trip will be discussed and plans for outdoor practice announced.

· IT THE PRINT HE SELLENGE TO SELLENGE

SPRING TRIP:

The NHC Baseball Team held double session practices in sunny St. Petersburg during vacation. The Team also managed to play 3 games, losing to Cortland State 3-1 and 13-3 and to Long Island University 15-1. The first game was lost in the last inning and all players were played in every game.

Freshman Mike Gleason, former Sweeney Post All-Star, was the hitting star of the Southern trip. Mike had 6 hits in 9 at bats and drove in 4 runs. He will be a solid addition at third base for the Penmen. Chris Rheaume was the top pitcher down South, allowing no earned runs in six innings pitched. He displayed an excellent fast ball. Second baseman, John "Buzz" Schrepfer, turned in the best fielding plays - especially a one-handed stab of a sinking line drive. New players - Joe Victor and Dave Maryanski - turned in encouraging performances, also. It should be another good year for NHC baseball! -- Coach Phelps

GYM CLOSED

Dean George J. Larkin announces that because of Miss New Hampshire College Pageant rehearsals and staging needs, the main part of the the gym will close at 2:00 p.m. today and will not be available for general student use until Sunday, April 1. Still available for those who want to keep (or get) in trim is the upstairs Universal gym equipment, as well as the outside basketball court behind the gym. If you wish to play outdoor basketball, you can obtain basketballs from students working in the gym.

STATE DEPT. LECTURE

Mr. John A. Baker, Jr., Director of the Office of Eastern European Affairs since 4/72 will be on the NHC campus today. He will be lecturing at noontime in the Little Theatre. It is expected that his lecture in the NHC Little Theatre will cover Eastern European topics, United States policies with regard to the Soviet Union and the European economy. A lively give and take between audience and lecturer is anticipated. Manchester radio and television stations will be present to tape and film the program.

MISS NHC PAGEANT.

"Beauty is its own excuse for being," sai Emerson. Nine lovely New Hampshire Colles coeds will epitomize beauty combined with talent in the annual Miss New Hampshire College Pageant on Saturday, March 31 at 2500 North River Road in Manchester. Preparations for the exciting evening are already underway at the college gymnasium. While the 9 contestants concentrate on rehearsing their talentacts, Kappa Sigma Beta fraternity members are placing staging, and other students are tackling the many details involved before the show goes on. Donna LeClerc serves as Coordinator of all New Hampshire College Pageant activities; Beth Kinerson, planist, accompanies many of the acts; Mark Singer is in charge of lighting and sound; Entertainment Chairman Hester Harmon has secured star basketball player John Kiernan to sing selections during the evening; Tim Taylor directs set design; and Donald O'Toole, as Awards Chairman, will present trophies to the 1972 Miss New Hampshire College, the first runner-up, and Miss Congeniality.

Mrs. Dorothy Rogers, Assistant Professor of Management Arts at NHC, will serve as the gracious Mistress of Ceremonies for the yearly Miss New Hampshire College Pageant.

Once the three judges have made their selection of Miss New Hampshire College of 1973, she will be crowned by the 1972 queen, newly married Mrs. Saundra Burris Hafford, who will also re-create her thrilling dance routine from last year's pageant. Distinquished judges in this preliminary contest to the 27th annual Miss New Hampshire Scholarship Pageant on May 18 will be: Ms. Meg Geraghty, Executive Director of the Miss New Hampshire Scholarship Pageant, and Women's Editor of the Manchester Union and New Hampshire Sunday News; Mr. Robert Cohen, President of Cohen-Kelley Associates, Inc.; and Mrs. Constance Cummings, local fashion coordinator.

Sponsored by the NHC Student Government Association, the Miss New Hampshire College Pageant will take place at 8:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 31 in the college gymmasium where one girl will win her chance to comp for the state of New Hampshire title, a share of \$4,000 in scholarships, and the opportunity to represent N. H. at the Miss America Pageant in Atlantic City, N. J. (To be continued tomorrow)